

HONEYBEE BUZZ



FEBRUARY 2021

PRESIDENT'S LETTER

Nothing makes me feel better than helping someone else. I am so glad we decided to continue to donate to the Mandarin Presbyterian Food Bank again. Here is the wonderful thank you we received:

Wow! The Honey Bee Quilter's Guild generosity is amazing! Thank you does not adequately relay the gratitude we feel for such a generous gift to the MPC Food Pantry. You donation will go to continue providing food sustenance to our community friends and neighbors in need. Last year, we served over 2,000 households, made possible by not only the MPC congregational giving, but also from those in our community with such a giving heart - such as your organization.

Again, your generosity is humbling.

With Thanks & Blessings,

Wayne Gaff, Director MPC Daily Bread Food Pantry

Charity can certainly fill your heart knowing that you are helping someone less fortunate. I am very grateful that I am able to have food on my table, a roof over my head, and clothes on my back. Sometimes you definitely need to put things in perspective.

Here's hoping that all of you are doing well and staying safe.

Hoping you win at bobbin chicken,

Jeanie



Christine Besser Carol McBryde

Feb 09 Feb 21

Snip it

Don't forget your checkbooks! Dues are due and retreat is right around the corner.

MEETING

Tuesday, Feb 2nd, 6:30 p.m. at Mandarin Presbyterian Church West Campus located at: 11844 Mandarin Rd, Jacksonville, FL 32223 In the Music Room

In this issue:

President's Letter Hospitality **Reminders** Policy (Snip its)

Officers

President: Jeanie Jacobson Vice-president: Beth Porker Secretary: Trini Bowen Treasurer: Anne Morgan

The website for Honeybees http://honeybeequilters.org

HoneyBee Retreat Thursday, March 25 -- Sunday March 28

Arrive 1:00 or later, on Thursday, first meal will be dinner.

\$185 will need to be paid at Feb meeting.

Luther Springs; 264 Vause Lake Rd

Hawthorne FI 32640

Contact Connie Kight 386-546-2920, if you have questions.

Future retreats: Mark your calendars! August 19-22,2021 Luther Springs

October 15-17, 2021 Cinnamon's stay-cation

March 24-27, 2022 Luther Springs

August 25-28 Luther Springs

Snip it

New Challenge to be announced by Mary Alice at February's meeting

Snip it

Bring something for the food bank if you remember!

Snip it

Several members are continuing to make dog and cat beds. Please collect your scraps (free of paper) and bring to Pernie at our monthly meetings. Thank you!

Honeybee Program Payment Policy

For workshops, there will be a \$20.00 nonrefundable deposit due at sign-up. Sign-up will close when the class is filled, or two weeks prior to event, whichever comes first. The deposit can be transferred to another member to take their place at the workshop.

For retreats, a non-refundable deposit is due at sign-up. The amount will be determined by the amount of deposit required by the venue.

For bus trips, there will be a non-refundable deposit due at sign-up, to hold a place on the bus and reserve the event ticket. Amount will be determined by the cost of the event and bus company deposit.

All deposits will be refunded if the workshop or event is canceled.